
Mrs. Dobrowsky 
 
Sept. the 1st 2005 we moved from Denmark to Pittsburgh, Pine 
Richland twp. Our two boys Peter and Filip were then nine and six 
years old. They did not speak English at all.  
 
The beginning in the new school was hard for them. Not only because 
they didn’t understand the language but also because it was a new 
situation for them to sit still for so many hours. In Denmark there is a 
recess 15 minutes after every 45 minutes of lesson.  
 
In this difficult period our kids received extraordinary attention from the 
school administration, the classroom teachers and the ESL teacher, 
Mrs. Dobrowsky. The teachers used often-unconventional ways to 
establish a good relationship and communication – through contacts 
with the Danish embassy, Danish nationals in the area etc. The 
teachers managed to establish much more than just a professional 
relationship with Peter and Filip – our boys felt loved and cared about. 
Within a very short time the boys started to register how every new 
school day was less difficult than the previous one and started looking 
forward to meeting their teachers and classmates.. 
 
In the beginning the ESL program was absolutely essential for their 
everyday functioning at school. We were amazed to notice their rapid 
developing language skills. They were being given between 1 ½ hours 
per day of special personal adjusted language support. The lessons 
were placed according to their time schedule so that they didn’t miss 
certain topics. Thanks to the professionalism, enthusiasm and personal 
engagement of their ESL teacher, Peter and Filip experienced that 
learning a new language and culture is fun and can be achieved in a 
time frame, none of us believed in before. After about 2 months they 
both started to feel that they understood most of the things in the 
classroom. Still the ESL program continued to be a very strong support 
to them: because it was flexible and continually adjusted not only to 
their individual progress but also to the current classroom 
assignments. We are convinced that the adjustment period wouldn’t 
have been so smooth without the efforts of the ESL program. 
 
Peter as a 4th grader had to learn and read an extensive amount of 
classroom assignments and literature. Through a very helpful and 
constructive cooperation between home and teachers, it was decided 
to let Peter bring his textbooks home, so we could help him with the 
translating. He was then able to fulfill the questionnaires and tests 
related to the homework in English by himself. Today a year later he 
doesn’t need this support anymore; he reads and understands all the 
literature and classroom assignments. Filip had as a first grader not 



have the same difficulties in entering the traditional classroom 
program. 
 
It has for us as their parents been a continuous breathtaking 
experience to witness the speed with which their language skills have 
developed. 
 
Today a year after our arrival they speak fluently and participate in the 
lessons and tests side by side with the other students. Personal 
attention, the rewarding of good achievements and every day demands 
and challenges that match their capacity have done, that they have 
become happy, self-confident kids who love to go to school.  
 
The hardship from the beginning has turned into be the biggest 
success of our move from Denmark to USA.  
 
Regards, 
 
Teodore and Tayna Grantcharov 
 
 
 


